
 
 

 
STOPPP! Update 

 
The STOPPP! Updates will provide Sun Lakes residents with simple, easy to follow 
instructions to make sure your voice is heard and SRP knows Sun Lakes homeowners 
are united in opposing the above ground installation of high voltage power lines in our 
community. 
 

What is STOPPP? 

STOPPP represents the combined efforts of all three of the Sun Lakes HOAs.  STOPPP 
updates are sent via email to homeowners in Sun Lakes Country Club, Cottonwood and 
Palo Verde and IronOaks. 
 

Legal Defense Fund – How is it Doing? 
Donations are off to a great start!  In less than two weeks over $6600 has been donated 
by individual homeowners.  Remember, Mr. Robson has agreed to match the first 
$10,000 so we need to keep the checks coming in.  We don’t want to leave any of Mr. 
Robson’s $10,000 pledge on the table.  To ensure the full pledge from Mr. Robson we 
need: 
 
136 $25 donations OR 
  68 $50 donations OR 
  34 $100 donations OR 
  17 $200 donations – You get the idea. 
 
With almost 10,000 home in Sun Lakes we hope to achieve and hopefully exceed this in 
the next week.  Donations in any amount are greatly appreciated. 
 
Thank you to those who have already sent their contribution. 
 

Donations to Legal Defense Fund 
Mail check made out to STOPPP to PO Box 11194, Chandler, AZ 85248  

OR 
Go to any Wells Fargo branch and make a donation to account # 5689519535. 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 

It might also be nice to send Mr. Robson a thank-you note for his generous offer.  You 
can enclose a thank you with your check and it will be forwarded to him.  If you prefer to 
send it to him directly, his mailing address is Ed Robson, 9532 E. Riggs Road, Sun 
Lakes, AZ 85248. 

Attorney Selection 

Patrick J Black has been selected to represent the interests of three Sun Lakes 
communities as the SRP Price Road project continues.   A strategy meeting will be 
scheduled in the near future.  Look for more information in subsequent updates. 

 
Send a Comment Card to SRP 

Go to the SRP on line comment card and express your concerns such as such as 
diminished property values, visual pollution and health concerns.   
 http://www.azpower.org/secure/comment.aspx 
 
Some reasons why Germann should be the route, rather than Hunt Highway: 

 Germann Road is much wider (six lanes). 

 Germann already has 69,000-volt lines, and therefore SRP has a right-of-

way. 

 Hunt Highway is a more densely populated residential area than Germann. 

SRP counts 659 houses within 300 feet of the highway’s centerline, 

compared to just 299 on Germann.  

 Germann is a more direct route to the Price Road Corridor. 

 Germann has more open space and more commercial space; Hunt is strictly 

residential. 

 Germann is in the City of Chandler, which reaps tax and other benefits of 

Price Road Corridor development.  

 

 

http://www.azpower.org/secure/comment.aspx


 
 

 

 

Sign the Petition 

We have over 4,000 signatures, but we have almost 20,000 residents.  If you haven’t 

already signed the petition, please do it today.  Petitions can at the front desk at SLCC, 

in the administrative office at CW/PV and at the Oakwood Clubhouse.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 


